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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

EAGLE MOUNTAIN CITY, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

June 26, 2001

Chair Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:07 p.m.  

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair Bill Chipman, Diane Jacob, Jeff Love, Tom Maher, Brigham Morgan arrived at 6:20 p.m. and Jody Hooley arrived at 6:10 p.m.  Diane Bradshaw and Brigham Morgan were excused.


City Staff:


City Planner

Shawn Warnke


City Engineer

Korey Walker


Planning Assistant
Jody Harris


Deputy Recorder 

Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Jessa Schalich and Scott Kirkland, The Ranches;

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Diane Jacob led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the agenda. Tom Maher seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Jody Hooley and Brigham Morgan were not present to vote. 

3.
Status Report From the Council:



Shawn Warnke noted that the City Council had tabled all development items due to default in payment of fees.




4.
Approval of Minutes:

MOTION
Tom Maher moved to approve the minutes of June 12, 2001 as amended.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Brigham Morgan was not present to vote.

5.
Final Plats:

A. Eagle’s Gate

Shawn Warnke presented Eagle’s Gate Final Plat and discussed the DRC Recommendations.  Mr. Warnke also commented on the DRC Recommendations for Eagle’s Gate Preliminary Plat Approval.  All items had been satisfied and the Staff was content with the resolutions.  (DRC Recommendations are noted in the motion.)

 Korey Walker discussed the Engineer’s Report.  Mr. Walker noted that Fire Chief Robert DeKorver was concerned with the vest pocket park located on Muirfield Street. The Chief had three major concerns:

1. Driving the fire apparatus through the landscaping due to the narrow streets.

2. Parking of vehicles on the street creating difficulty maneuvering fire equipment through the subdivision.

3. In the event of a fire where the fire truck has limited access, the hose may not be long enough to service the lots. 

Discussion ensued regarding the park.

Scott Kirkland, The Ranches, addressed the park issue stating that they did not have a plan with them to present to the Commissioners.  However, if the projected plan was not suitable or didn’t meet the standard requirements The Ranches would be willing to move the park to another location.

The Commissioners were satisfied with the application once the Fire Chief’s concerns were rectified and the park plan was reviewed and accepted by the Staff.

MOTION
Tom Maher moved to approve Eagle’s Gate, Final Plat subject to the DRC Recommendations and the City Engineer’s Report as follows:

     
DRC Recommendations

1)  That the City’s adopted parks and recreation standards be satisfied.

2) That permission for crossing the Kern River and UP&L Corridors be obtained for the offsite sewer line.

3) That the City Engineer verify that the fire truck will be able to negotiate through the vest pocket park on Muirfield Street (as requested by the Fire Chief).

4) That off site utility easements that are necessary to serve this project be provided. 

5) That the temporary storm water detention pond be: constructed at the plat boundary lines, sized for a 100 year storm, and temporary easements be provided. 

6) That plans and engineer’s estimates for the Carlton Sewer Line be submitted.

7) That the landscaping plan signage conforms to the signage called out in the construction drawings.


8) That the revised Utility Plans (Tasco’s drawings) include: the chase locations; a note on the gas drawings that states, “Any existing entrance ways to the proposed development must have split duct/conduits installed”; changes to the easements from 10’ - 20’ from back of curb to 9’ - 19’ to start right at right of way line.




Additional Planning Commission Recommendations

1. That the Parks Plan be put into effect at either 50% occupancy or 1 year after recordation of the Plat.

2. Subject to the annexation.

3. That a bond be placed for the park in the event that the developer doesn’t fill the requirement.

Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

B. Mt. Airey, Plat B

Shawn Warnke presented Mt. Airey, Plat B, Final Plat and commented on the DRC recommendations, specifically recommendation number ten.  Korey Walker stated that the manholes located in the median of The Ranches Parkway needed to be opened to verify capacity.  Scott Kirkland explained that The Ranches was in the process of uncovering the holes and inquired whether they should be raised or leveled.  Mr. Walker responded that the manholes needed to be raised or even with the slopes.  (All recommendations are noted in the motion.)

Mr. Kirkland gave an overview of the Clubhouse.

Diane Jacob stated a conflict of interest as her husband sold water rights to the developer.

Korey Walker discussed the DRC recommendations and additional Planning Commission recommendations for the preliminary plat that were approved February 13, 2001. The Commissioners expressed their concerns with respect to the grading of the lots and whether they would be buildable.   All of the Commission’s recommendations had been met except for item number one that addressed the grading.  Mr. Walker explained how the 25% grading was calculated and indicated that the Building Officials would review all plans prior to construction.

MOTION
Brigham Morgan moved to approve Mt. Airey, Plat B, Final Plat subject to the Town Staff and Engineer’s Recommendations as follows:



DRC Recommendations

1. That bollards be used at the entries of the golf course cart trails to restrict vehicle access.

2. That the applicant provide evidence that a home can comply with the proposed set backs and square footage required in the CC&R’s on lots 13 – 16.

3. That fault indicators be verified with the submittal of revised electrical plans.

4. That the Homeowners Association be responsible for the maintenance of the open space and that this is noted on the plat. 

5. That the final storm drain calculations include inlet and roadway spread capacities. 

6. That the temporary storm water retention pond on Clubhouse Drive be sized for a 100-year storm and that an easement for this pond be provided with the approval of this subdivision.

7. That the engineer’s estimate is updated to include off site storm drainage improvements and easements provided for the storm water pond and line.

8. That the public utility easements be extended on the south side of Clubhouse Drive.

9. That the open space islands have a tie and that the curve data is defined.

10. That the manholes in the Ranches Parkway median be uncovered (Bob Wren, the Utility Supervisor, is requesting that this work be completed as a condition of approval for this plat).




Engineer’s Report

1. That bollards be used at the entries of the golf course cart trails to restrict vehicle access.  That fault indicators be verified with the submittal of the updated electrical plans. 

2. That the Homeowners Association be responsible for the maintenance of the open space and that this is noted on the plat.

3. That the final storm drain calculations include inlet and roadway spread capacities.

4. That the temporary retention basin on Clubhouse Drive be sized for a 100-year storm.

5. That the engineer’s estimate is updated to include the off site storm drainage improvements and that the easement for these areas be provided for storm water pond and line.

6. That the public utility easements be provided on the south side of Clubhouse Drive.
7. That the open space islands have a tie, that the curve data is defined, and that the areas are shown.

8. That the manholes in the Ranches Parkway median be uncovered.




Additional Planning Commission Recommendation

1. That the Town Staff resolve all grading requirement issues.

Tom Maher seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6.  Motion passed.

6.
General Discussion Questions/Announcements:

· Bill Chipman addressed the Airport Planning Commission issue and requested that Shawn Warnke draft a letter to the Airport Board advising them that the Planning Commission was not in support of the recommendation to create an additional Planning Commission for the Airport.  The Commissioners, with exception of Brigham Morgan, were agreed with Mr. Chipman.  It was their opinion that they had already submitted their suggestions and ideas and were waiting to hear from the City Council regarding the issue.  The Planning Commission requested to see the drafted letter before was submitted to the Council.

· Jody Hooley inquired about the landscaping at the dentist office at The Ranches.  Shawn Warnke stated that he was still working on the getting it taken care of.  Mrs. Hooley also commented that there was a sewer or utility box off Pony Express Parkway gravel road heading towards the City.  Mrs. Hooley was concerned that it was a safety issue and requested it be moved.  Korey Walker responded that he would contact the contractor and resolve the matter.

· Jeff Love commented on the air quality in the City Center.  It was Mr. Love’s opinion that a sod farm south of Eagle Point was responsible for the poor air quality created by the dust from the farm.  Korey Walker stated that it was an issue that would need to be addressed with the State.  Mr. Walker informed the Commission that the state regulates the air quality, and would evaluate if requested.

8.
Adjournment



MOTION
Tom Maher moved to adjourn the meeting @ 6:40 p.m.

Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman
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